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February 21, 2023 

The Construction Department has made its budget for 2022 with additional revenue. Our staff with 

three full time and one part time clerical and five full time and three part time inspectors processed 

4360 technical forms and issued 2404 permits. With only eight inspectors we performed 8,556 

inspections. 

The cost of construction work in Lawrence for 2022 had a total of 119,058,191. 

Our staff has been keeping up with the work load, but I do see the need for more building and plumbing 

inspectors.  The two building inspectors are in their 70's. The need for more and younger inspectors are 

needed due to age and retirement. The process of hiring can take a year due to Civil Service. 

The major change to our operations may be bill A573, which will give the option to use a 

private on-site inspection agency to perform inspections if the enforcing agency cannot 

complete an inspection within three business days after being requeste.d. The Township would 

have to reimburse the owner from the permit fee for any private inspections. This has come 

about due to projects having to wait weeks for inspections due to staffing problems in the state. 

This is another reason to have more staff. 

Please see attached A573. 

Also, please see Department of Community Affairs Memorandum on electronic permit 

processing and plan review timeline which we are in the process of doing. Once we have the 

equipment and our new system operating completely this department will be ready. 

Please see attached memorandum. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Michael T. 








































